
 

 

 
 

          

             
 

          
                    

 
 
 
 
 

Maghull High News            
Aspire Achieve Enjoy 

Hello and welcome to this week’s school newsletter. Despite the icy weather, staff and students have contin-

ued to work hard both in and out of the classroom. Year 9 students have been busy fundraising on behalf of 
Zoe’s Place; Year 11 students have completed part of their BTEC exams and our rehearsals for next week’s 
show, Grease,  continue. Advanced notice that Christmas Jumper Day will take place on Thursday 12 December. 

Attendance 
We understand that some parents/carers have struggled to 
make contact with school to report an absence due to busy 
phonelines. When reporting your child’s absence, please email  
attendance@maghullhigh.com so a member of the team can 
get in touch.  
 

18 November— 
22 November 

Nut Free School 
A polite reminder that Maghull High 
School is a Nut Free School. Most 
school classrooms will have at least 
one allergic pupil. To protect our 
school community Maghull High 

Year 9 Fundraising for Zoe’s Place 
This week, three students from year 9 took it upon themselves to organise a ‘fun ‘run’ for their entre year group 
in order to raise funds for Zoe’s Place.  Mia, Ava and Eva put forward their proposal to the Student Leadership 
Team and really demonstrated the Maghull High Way by showing support and respect for the wider community. 
All three girls also showed fantastic 
leadership skills in organising this event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

Aspire Programme 

It has been a busy week for the aspire programme! The year 8 group met in our Sixth Form Centre during tutor 
where they entered their designs and voted which school badge they wanted. Year 8 had their first lunch time 
TED talk on perfectionism.  
The year 7 group met during tutor, similar to year 8, and entered/voted for their school badge.  
The designs were all amazing and the votes were close. Here are the winners:  

Rewards 

Congratulations to this week’s Headteacher’s award winners: Callum M, 
Freya S, Phoebe E, Charlie M, Laila D, Ian W, Freddie D, Daniel C and Leo G. 

 
 

Ruby Carpenter Y7 Dominic Edwards  Y8 

On Wednesday, Miss Brady and Mr Moran took a small number of 
year 11 students to watch a performance of An Inspector Calls at 
Liverpool Empire. It was a fantastic performance, which our  
student really enjoyed. 



 

 

 

We have been working closely with the Local Authority to target students in KS4 regarding their attendance. 
We have been engaging in positive conversations regarding barriers to school, their future, any further  
support and revision support. We are extremely proud of the students who have made huge improvements 
with their attendance so far and we continue to work with this cohort. We will be continuing to work with 
more students moving forward to improve their attendance and identify as a school, how we can best  
support with this.  

KOOTH  are coming into school on Tuesday 10th December to deliver as-
semblies to the whole school on a carousel basis and discuss how they can 
also offer confidential and emotional support to our students. 

Attendance Updates 

The school nurse continues to hold weekly drop in ses-
sions in the Phoenix Centre every Monday.  
Student can drop in without an appointment or can  
arrange an appointment by visiting the Phoenix Centre.  

School Nurse 

Safer Schools Officer: PC Charlie Southern 

PC Charlie Southern, our Safer Schools Officer, led year 7 assembly on Monday to  
introduce himself to all students, and explain his role within the school and local  
community. Many of our year 7 students met PC Charlie during summer school, and 
have gotten to know PC Charlie around the school site. PC Charlie is available to  
support students and families during their time at Maghull High School 



 

Sporting Updates 

There has been a great turn-out each Thursday 
after-school for Y7 Girls’ Football 

Students in their year 11 BTEC Sport completed 
their leadership assessment this week by deliv-
ering a ten minute sports session to year 7 and 
8 students. The PE department are extremely 
proud of those students involved as they all 
demonstrated excellent leadership skills and 
attributes in their carefully planned sessions. 
Year 11 practical assessments will take place 
next week. 

Students in year 7 from both Maghull High School and 
Birkdale High School enjoyed a morning visiting  
Liverpool Football Club's training ground on Monday 
18 November. Here, students experienced being 
coached by some of Liverpool Football Club's  
under-18s team. This provided students with the 
 opportunity to practice their football skills, as well as 
develop teambuilding skills and ability to listen to 
coaches.  



 

Scholastic Book Fair 

From Monday 25 November—Friday 29 November, the annual Scholastic Book Fair will be held in the Howe 
Theatre. Last year we raised over £750 and hopefully this year, with your help, we can raise even more and 
qualify for more free books for the school library.   
Our school book fair will be open at break, lunch and after-school all week and there will be a range of  
competitions to take part in. 

Grease 

Grease rehearsals continue ahead of next week’s  
performances. On Tuesday and Wednesday afternoon, 
students will perform for some of our local primary 
schools. A reminder that live performances for parents 
and carers take place on Wednesday and Thursday next 
week, starting at 6:30pm. Tickets can be purchased via 
ParentPay. 



 



 



 

Dates for the diary 
 
Monday, 4 November: All students return to school 
Tuesday, 12 November: GCSE Revision Evening, 6pm-7pm 
Thursday, 14 November: Sixth Form Open Evening, 5:30pm-7:30pm 
Wednesday, 27 and Thursday, 28 November: School Show (Grease) 
Thursday, 28 November: Year 12 Parents Evening 
Thursday, 5 December: Presentation Evening 
Friday, 6 December: INSET Day.  
Monday, 9 December-Friday, 20 December: Mock examinations for GCSE and A Level students 
Thursday, 12 December: Year 10 Parents Evening 
Friday, 20 December: End of term 
 

Christmas Jumper Day 

 
This year’s Christmas Jumper Day takes place on Thursday 12 December. We ask all staff and students to 
wear a Christmas jumper over uniforms, bringing in a £1 donation towards Save the Children charity. We 
will also be serving Christmas dinner on this day. 


